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Grotheck soars to bring success to others

by Rachel Stone

Inside this issue: We all want to be successful. That’s one of the reasons thousands of students flood
classrooms at the University of New Mexico (UNM) each year. They do this to lay the
foundation of experience, knowledge, and expertise in order to improve their odds of

United Way 2 living a successful, happy life. According to Chris Grotbeck, facilities engineer with the
Physical Plant Department (PPD), personal success is only the first step in living a
fulfilling life.

PPD All Stars 3 Grotbeck says that once someone has reached a comfortable level of personal

accomplishment, their successes should be shared with the social spheres around
them, the first sphere being one’s family. Outside of that sphere is one’s community

Staff Apprecia- 4 which includes co-workers and friends. The final sphere would be the general public.

tion Day “My philosophical measure of success is based on three things: health, wealth, and
wisdom,” he explained. “When you
help others to be healthy, wealthy, and

. wise, you’ve multiplied your successes
Ing in life.”
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Grotbeck has been entrenched in
community service for several years,
piloting his 1964 Cessna 182 airplane,
and donating the fuel, maintenance
PPD Promotions 6  and time required to voluntarily
transport medical patients in need.
Angel Flight is one of the public-
Daniel Perea 6  benefit flying organizations Grotbeck
Recognized volunteers for which helps transport
people who might otherwise not be ’
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Christopher Grotbeck in front of his 1964 Cessna
According to Angel Flight, the South Central region (AFSC) has 182. Courtesy of Christopher Grotbeck
flown nearly 35,000 missions, and volunteer pilots have donated
over $35 million through the “generous contributions of their
flight costs” over the last 20 years. There are approximately 50 pilots in New Mexico who belong to AFSC and
the Angel Flight West (AFW) regions who collectively fly an average of approximately 100 missions per year.

“I've been flying for AFSC and AFW for the last three years, and have flown about 15 non-emergency medical
missions. Flying is my passion and my hobby. Why not do something | love while helping others be successful at
the same time?” Grotbeck explains.

Flying patients to various destinations across the southwest takes time, money, organization, and generous pilots.
Grotbeck describes a typical weekend where he transports patients for treatment in his four-seat aircraft:

This weekend, | will get up early on Saturday morning (0430) and drive to my airplane in Edgewood, then fly to
Los Alamos and pick up three passengers - two kids who are patients in need of treatment in California, and their
mother. Then, | will fly to Show Low, Arizona, where I'll meet the pilot of the second leg of the flight and transfer
the passengers to that pilot’s care. From there, they’ll fly to Lake Havasu and

transfer to a third pilot who will take them to Santa Monica for treatment. Continued on next page...
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PPD United Way BBQ raises over a thousand dollars

Thanks to the generous donations from PPD staff, the annual PPD United Way BBQ was a success, raising
$1,438.80 for the UNM Gives campaign which supports the United Way. 208 meal tickets were sold for $5.00 each,
and raffle tickets were sold for an additional $1.00 each.

This annual PPD tradition wouldn’t be
possible without the help of the staff who
organized, prepared, and managed the
event:

Jessica Regensberg, the Special Activities
team, Willie West, the Grounds &
Landscaping team, Daniel Perea, Vince
Chavez, Phred Pando-Dixon, Tonya Brown,
Joshua LaCour, Alexis Lopez, Karen Hobbs,
Teresa Natera, Leo Lucero, Shirley Mitchell,
Tina Maher, Frances Salas, Deanna O’Dell,
Kristina Rucker, Irene Trujillo, Acacia
Sanchez, Juan Garcia, Giovanna Archuleta,
Athena Salazar, Steve Soisson, Mary Ann
Montoya, Michelle Calkum, and Jannelle Trujillo.

The lines were long, but the service was quick as the PPD United
Way BBQ kicked off. Credit: Stephen Soisson

Many PPD business partners and Institutional Support Services (ISS) departments generously donated a wide
variety of items to be raffled:

Frank’s Supply, Prudential Overall Supply, New Mexico Air Filter, Sunny Fence, Buildology, UNM Bookstores,
Demand Safety, Dunn-Edwards Paints, Altor Construction, Westwind Landscape Construction, Pacific Office
Automation, Popejoy Hall, UNM Dining & Food Services, Professional Equipment Repair, Mad Dog Mechanical,
KONE, Border States, Johnstone Supply, AccuStripe, Inc., Summit Electric Supply, UNM Championship Golf
Course, Fleming Chemical, All Fired Up.

Many thanks to everyone who contributed to this year’s event!
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